
 

 

 ELECTRONIC BULK MAILING FOR 

MAY 2018 

 
 

 

 

To: Unit Presidents     Department Chairmen/Committee   

 Department Executive Committee   Past Department Presidents 

District Chairmen     Hospital Representatives & Deputies 

 

✓ AEF 
✓ Chaplain 
✓ C &B 
✓ Education 
✓ Poppy Program 
✓ Centennial Countdown 

✓ National Poppy Day  
✓ Auxiliary Bonus Drive Benefit  
✓ ALAMIS Information 
✓ Save the Date for Mission Training 

and National Jr. Meeting. 

 
Special Information: 

We are still accepting art pieces for the Art for the Troops Art 

Show that will be held during Department Convention.  Artists do 

not have to be present.  Items can be sent or brought by other 

Unit members. Please consider donating an item for this very 

worthy cause.  
 

Membership 

• Online Dues in 2019: Members that renew their membership online will still 
get an electronic card that can be printed and handed to the Unit Membership 

Chairman.  New this Year, National will also send a printed card to the Member so 

they don’t have to wait on the Unit to verify.   

 

Many Units were not recognizing member’s that paid online and in order to rectify 

the problem National will now send the member a card.  The Unit is welcome to still 

provide the member with a second copy of the printed card.  

 

• National HQs has heard from many members who were upset that they paid their 

dues to the Unit but either didn’t receive their card or received it but it was 

several months later.  This is primarily due to the fact that Units and Unit 

Membership Chairman are holding dues and not sending them in when the member 

pays.  Members having these types of issues are encouraged to pay ONLINE, 
therefore funds are transferred immediately and a card is sent to the member 

immediately.  



 

 

Auxiliary Emergency 

Fund 

 

 

Tornado season is upon us.  In 2017, there were 1,418 tornadoes in the United States 
that caused over $5 billion in damages and 35 fatalities. The two largest were an EF4 
that touched down in Perryville, Mo. on 2/18/17 and Eustace-Canton, Texas  on 4/29/17 
. Tornados average from a few seconds to an hour but most last less than 10 minutes. 

In Southern states, tornado season is typically from March to May. In the Southern 
Plains, it lasts from May to early June. On the Gulf Coast, tornadoes occur most often 
during the spring, and in the Northern Plains, Northern states, and upper Midwest, peak 
season is in June or July. 

American Legion Auxiliary (ALA) members who are affected by these and other natural 
disasters are eligible to apply for temporary assistance through the AEF. The following 
are some general guidelines that the AEF is designed to help: 

• Members are left without shelter or food following a natural disaster or weather 
emergency. 

• Members are dealing with a financial crisis that leaves them without resources for 
shelter, food, or utilities and no other source of aid is readily available to them 

• In extreme circumstances, if a member lacks the necessary skills for employment 
and needs educational training. 

• AEF funds cannot be used to pay debts (such as credit card debts) or  
medical expenses. 
 

We pray that our Auxiliary sisters remain safe from natural disasters but will find comfort 
in knowing there may be funds available to them should they be affected by Mother 
Nature.  
 
 Remember to keep the AEF Program in mind should you know a member needing 
help.  Units and individuals are encouraged to donate.  Every dollar sent grows the 
contribution total and, thus, funds are available to a member that has met with a crisis. 
 
Thank you for all you do to support the Auxiliary Emergency Fund. 
 
 
 
 
Carole Sowards, AEF Chairman 



 

 

Chaplain  
 

As we wind up our Auxiliary year and start planning for the next it is 

important to pray each day. Let us pray for our American Legion Auxiliary 

leaders and all officers.  Pray for guidance in the activities your unit plans. 

We ask God to help membership grow and give us each guidance to be an 

ambassador of good will. Guide each of us to spread the word about our 

great programs and the wonderful ways our American Legion Auxiliary help 

our communities, our children, our veterans and our active duty military.    

Let us remember to pray for our Country and for each of our elected 

officials. We ask God to help the right people to run for offices and to be 

appointed. It can be so easy to complain so give us patience. If we can 

make things better than guide us to be the person that makes that 

difference.  

Prayer warriors let each us pray for all the doctors and nurses that treat our 

veterans and active duty military.   

 

We can’t forget our obligation to be there for our patriotic services. Help 

make every event special.     

There is still time to send in prayers for President Shirley’s prayer book.  

Please send them as soon as possible. 

Thanks! 

Life is a Gift;  let each of us handle it  with prayer.. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

CONSTITUTION & BYLAWS 
 

Thanks to all Units who have submitted reports for the year.  You help make my job easier, and I 

thank you.  I know the units are working hard to update their bylaws, by the emails and mailings I 

have received.  Keep up the good work. 

 

IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT ! 

 

Due to proposed amendments received for Departments Constitution & Bylaws (C&Bs), no 

approvals will be given until after Department Convention.  All Unit bylaws presently on hand, 

will be reviewed to include updates, after Department Convention.  The Department C&B 

Chairman will provide an updated guide for the Units to use, at that time. 

 

Thank you for your patience. 

 

 

For God and Country; 

 

Patricia Taylor 

Dept. C&B Chairman                                                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Education 

Deb Meyer, Chairman 

May 2018 
 

 The school year is winding down and even though there is six weeks of school left most 

children are looking forward to summer vacation.  Keeping our students focus becomes more 

difficult.  The children still need to be reading to someone and someone needs to be reading with 

them.  They still need tutoring so if those are programs your unit has started, you need to finish 

them to the end.  

 

 Many school PTA/PTO hold fundraising activities or festivals in the spring and summer of 

the year to help buy supplies and needed equipment for the next school year.  Check with your 

local school organizations and see what they are doing and if there is anything your unit could do 

to help.  Remember if you are out working in the community to wear your auxiliary apparel to 

help with public relations.  

 

 If your Unit has not worked to develop the Education Program “Veterans in the Community 

Schools,” it is not too early to get started for next year.  This program would be a good one to work 

on now and then have in place for Veterans Day next fall.  The guidelines are on the National 

website. 

 

 Students (and teachers) are looking forward to summer vacation and leaving the books to 

collect dust.  Statics show that a child loses two month of reading skills over the summer if there 

is no intervention.  This is especially true for children whose families fall in a lower income group.  

Studies show that reading four or five books over the summer will compare to the learning during 

the school year.  If you have small children, reading with them fifteen to twenty minutes or a 

chapter a day will keep their reading skills intact.  Make it part of their daily routine and have them 

read in the morning before distractions find a way into their day. Do not have school age children?  

This would be a good time for unit members to go to your public libraries and volunteer with the 

summer reading programs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

2017 - 2018 

For a Successful Poppy Program  

Round 7 

 
 

Many thanks to those Units that sent year-end reports and/or narratives!   

 

Although it would have been nice to receive a larger percentage of our 400 Ohio Units 

reporting, it was delightful to read all the wonderful ideas they came up with to increase 

their Unit Poppy revenue. 
 

Some of the new ideas were gift bag bingo, Church 'penny patrol', Christmas Poppy 

ornaments, cross-stitched framed Poppies, car magnets, cans passed at City Council 

meeting, Chinese auction at market place, restaurant sales percentages and jewelry 

commissions. 

 

A winner has been selected for the Unit Poppy Award - 'Most Outstanding Overall Poppy 

Program' - and has been sent on to our Central Division Poppy Chairman for National 

consideration. 

 

Also, five (5) of the nine (9) Poppy Poster entries have been sent on for further consideration.  

Here's hoping that Ohio will have winners. 

 

For those taking on the Chairmanship of Poppies in your Unit for 2019, start now to keep 

monthly records of your Poppy endeavors, making it easy to write that narrative come next 

March/April. 

 

My sincere best wishes for all to have rewarding Poppy distribution days with collecting 

much revenue to care for our Veterans and their families. 

 

It has been my pleasure to serve you this year and thank you all for your courtesies!   

 

Together we have had 'a successful Poppy program'! 

Gail Roddy 

Department Poppy Chairman 

160 Ravenna Street 

Hudson, OH 44236-3465 

H-330-653-8928 

e-mail: gailroddybgail@aol.com 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       

 

CENTENNIAL COUNTDOWN 
 
We all know that The American Legion is celebrating their centennial in 2019. Hopefully, 
you are joining in their celebration since we wouldn’t be here without them. But don’t 
forget that the American Legion Auxiliary will be 100 years old in 2020.  
 
 

 
Don’t forget to make plans for your own celebration. Start making plans 
early. You may decide you need to do some fundraising before-hand 
and you don’t want to wait till the last minute. 
 
 

 
Unit History 

  
Kingston Unit 291, Kingston, OH, in District 7 was chartered March 20, 1944. The charter 
officers were: Bernice Miller, President; Irene Priest, Secretary; Goldie Dresbach, 
Treasurer; Bess Immell, 2nd Vice; Thelma Routt, 1st Vice. They had 23 charter members. 
The current goal is 12. Irene Priest has the longest continuous years with a total of 74. 
The Unit hasn’t started working on their celebration plans just yet. The District President 
was invited to come to the Unit meeting to advise ways to recruit and retain members. 
Their favorite activity is making their contributions to the local VA hospital. 
 
Beallsville, OH, is the home of Beallsville Unit 768 in District 11. They received their 
charter in 1972. The charter officers were: Judy Frank, President and Lola Tremblay, 
Secretary. Charter members were 25 and the current goal is 112. The Unit is proud to 
have three (3) continuous 1972 charter members: Lyda Long, Donna Parr, and Eleanor 
Williamson. Their ALA Centennial celebration is still in the planning stage. They are 
recruiting and retaining members after they added an ALA Facebook page to keep their 
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https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=0SX3Q/vK&id=4432C26079B5492A312A79E8AC40D0F520F89081&thid=OIP.0SX3Q_vKqbH9P3BuMC3BGgDIEs&q=column+clip+art+free&simid=607988450969192891&selectedIndex=58
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members and the community aware of their activities. Their favorite service activities are 
Memorial Day and Veterans’ Day Services, Buckeye Girl State and Christmas for Kids. 
 
 
 
Matthew-Carter Unit 325, Manchester, OH, in District 7 was chartered in 1931. The 
charter officers were Alberta Henderson, President; Margret Fleming, Secretary; Mary 
Lockhart, Treasurer. The Unit had 105 members and has grown to a current membership 
goal of 114. Member Betty Jane Powenall has the Unit record for the longest continuous 
membership of 71 years. They plan to have a big celebration for the 100th anniversary but 
aren’t giving away any hints yet. To recruit and retain members they have sent out notices 
of dues, make phone calls for late dues and generally, just talk to members. The Unit’s 
favorite service activities are visiting the nursing homes and the community dinners. 
 
 
 
Gwyn Allen Unit 735 of Piney Fork, OH, in District 10 was chartered on 12 December 
1959. The charter officers were Irene Stratton, President; Julia Rensi, Secretary; Flora 
Stratton, Treasurer. The Unit was chartered with 13 members and has a current goal of 
24. Irene Stratton and Barbara Phillippi have the longest continuous membership. They 
recruit and retain members by asking their American Legion Post for names. They 
recently got two new members this way. Their favorite service activity is their Memorial 
Day Program. The Unit states “We are a small unit but our Legion and Auxiliary have 
worked together beautifully through the years supporting the community and our 
veterans.” 
 
 
Susan Masten 
Department of Ohio 2nd Vice President 
Public Relations Chairman 
gclef419@yahoo.com 
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